
Asphodel-Norwood Public Library Board

Mission Statement
The Asphodel-Norwood Public Library supports and enriches the community by providing access to resources, programming and opportunities for interactive lifelong learning and leisure.

Minutes of Meeting January 7, 2014.

Norwood Branch
7:00 pm - 9:00 pm

The Asphodel-Norwood Public Library Board held its regular monthly meeting at the Norwood Branch on January 7,, 2014..

Katherine Helmer, Mary Hay, Gloria Master and Cathy Turner were in attendance.

CEO Krisandra Van Luven was also present.
Tammy Bennett and Rick Kloosterman had expressed their regrets to the Chairperson.
Call to Order
Chairperson Katherine Helmer, called the meeting to order and reminded members of the Board of their obligation to declare any pecuniary interest that they may have in regard to any matter coming before the Board.  There were no declarations.

Cathy Turner volunteered to record the Minutes in the absence of the Secretary Tammy Bennett.

Approval of the Agenda
01.01.14
Motion


Moved by Mary Hay

Seconded by Cathy Turner


That the agenda be approved.






Carried

Approval of the Minutes
02.01.14
Motion


Moved by Gloria Master

Seconded by Mary Hay


That the minutes of the December 3rd, 2013 Board meeting be approved.






Carried

Business Arising from the Minutes
Katherine reminded Kris that further steps were required to complete the Strategic Planning process and that meetings needed to be scheduled now that the busy holiday season was over.
Chairperson's Report

Katherine explained that the annual election of the Executive was being postponed until February in order to provide more time for the recruitment of additional Board members. Katherine also expressed the Board’s appreciation for Pay Kloosterman”s donation of the Cookie Contest prizes for both the Norwood and Westwood contests. The IODE donation for large print books was also announced. A letter of appreciation will be sent and members of the IODE will be invited to the Volunteer Appreciation event in February.

CEO Report
The CEO report had been circulated prior to the meeting. In addition Kris reported on some questions raised at the Finance Committee meeting help in the morning. Kris will ask Melanie to create line entries for the receipt of unexpected grants and for the allocation of expenses against those revenues. This will make it much easier to track and identify purchases with specific grant dollars. Kris will be purchasing books for our new e-readers. These expenses will be paid for from the Capacity Building Grant funds left over from 2013 and transferred to the General Library Reserve at the end of the year. Moms and Tots will continue at Westwood until the end of February. The library will mark Family Literacy Day, January 27th, with Story Telling by Betty Bennett at the Westwood Branch at 4:30pm.
03.01.13
Motion


Moved by Mary Hay
Seconded by Cathy Turner


That the CEO report be received as circulated.

   


                            Carried

Committee Reports
Property
A property inspection tour  took place December 11th at both branches. A written report was circulated prior to the Board meeting. The Board will ask for clarification of the standards required for accessible washrooms and the need to alter the entrance to the washroom at Westwood. Kris was asked to have Greg try some of the new CFL bulbs in the hanging fixtures at Westwood.

04.01.14
Motion


Moved by Gloria Master
    Seconded by Mary Hay



The Property report be received.





Carried

Finance

The Finance Committee held a meeting the morning of January 7, 2013. Mary reviewed the Year To mdate statement with the Board and pointed out the anticipated surplus for 2013. (subject to adjustments as year end expenses are added) Two motions were put forward to deal with the transfer of surplus funds to reserves.
05.01.14
Motion


Moved by Cathy Turner

Seconded by Gloria Master



That the balance remaining unspent from the Capacity Building Grant be transferred to  

             the General Library Reserve.






Carried

06.01.14            Motion



             Moved by Mary Hay

Seconded by Gloria Master


     
That the balance of any year end surplus be transferred to the General Library Reserve.






Carried

A third motion was moved to establish where the Board’s share ($5,000) of the CIIF funding would come from should our grant application be approved.
07:01:14
Motion




Moved by Cathy Turner

Seconded by Mary Hay


If the grant for enabling accessibility is approved the Board’s $5,000 share will be transferred 


from the General Library Reserve Fund to pay our share. That particular reserve account  will 


then be closed.






Carried

08.01.14
Motion



Moved by Mary Hay

Seconded by Gloria Master



The Finance Committee report be received.






Carried

New Business
The date was set and plans were made for the Volunteer Appreciation and the 90th Anniversary of the Norwood Branch Celebration. The event will be held at the Norwood branch February 11th 2014 at 4:30pm. Kris will send invitations to guests, members of Council, retired staff, lioness and IODE clubs and branch volunteers.

Cathy will get a large ½ chocolate –1/2 white cake from Costco with a message “Celebrating 90 Years”.

Kris will send Cathy the names of volunteers to be engraved on the plates for the recognition boards at each branch. Cathy will try to have these done by designer Trophies in Havelock. If this is not possible Katherine would have the engraving done in Peterborough.
Ad Hoc Pay Equity Report
09.01.14
Motion



Moved by Gloria Master

Seconded by Mary Hay

                          The Board move into Closed Session to discuss a Personnel matter.






Carried
10.01.14
Motion



Moved by Mary Hay

Seconded by Gloria Master



The Board rise from Closed Session and resume the Open Meeting.






Carried

11.01.14
Motion



Moved by Cathy Turner

Seconded by Mary Hay


The Library Board confirms the direction given to the Pay Equity Committee regarding




procedures outlined for negotiating retroactive settlements.





Carried
12.01.14
Motion


Moved by Cathy Turner

Seconded by Mary Hay


That the meeting be adjourned.






Carried
Next Regular Board Meeting
Tuesday, February 4,

Westwood Branch, 7pm-9pm

Chairperson, Katherine Helmer
___________________________________

Interim Secretary, Cathy Turner
___________________________________


